
Semi- Annual Membership Meeting of Penn Coachmen Chapter of FMCA 

Centre Hall, Pa., Grange Fairgrounds 

May 27, 2022 

 Meeting was called to order at 6:15 PM, with 15 members present for the meeting to 
be held. Pledge of allegiance was said. 

 It was reported that we presently have 125 members in the chapter. 
 Introductions of Executive Board 
 Attendance: Sue Cipa, Mary Ellen Seifert, Wayne Dilliplaine, Pat Sweetman, Eric Britz, 

and Gary Cipa 
 Sue Cipa discussed “GEAR,” FMCA Eastern Area Rally in Lewisburg, W.VA 
 Treasurers Report was given by Wayne Dilliplaine, with no questions from the 

membership and the report will not be on the website. 
 Secretary, Mary Ellen Seifert stated that this and other membership reports are and 

will be on the Penn Coachmen website for review.  
 Sue Cipa reported on Area VP’s and their responsibility 
 Sue presented the upcoming rallies through the remaining camping season and how 

members can sign up to help and be Rally Master for these rallies 
 No Old Business 
 Sue reported on FMCA “GEAR “Rally in Lewisburg, WV and ways and means of 

traveling as a group to the rally. 
 Yearbook: Being worked on since the loss of our Karl Deardorff. We have a member 

looking into possibly taking over the yearbook in 2022 for 2023 
 Request volunteer for an Historian for the chapter. 
 One large coffee maker from the supply trailer is being donating to “GEAR” Rally.  
 Request 3 members to be on nominating committee to have officers by Roxbury Rally 

in September. Nominees need to be voted on at October Rally in Poconos. 
 Need two members for the Audit. Joan Park volunteered. Need one more member. 
 April to October membership Drive for FMCA. The member brings who brings the 

most FMCA “new members” in 2022 will receive a monetary prize. 
 Eric Britz, National Director gave report on upcoming FMCA Nebraska Rally 
 Gary Cipa reported on FMCA and the RV Basics seminar that was held in Tucson, AZ. 
 He also mentioned that he, Eric & Steve Raye (Penn Coachmen members) will be 

holding classes at GEAR this year. 
 Meeting was adjourned at 7 PM by Gary Cipa and seconded by Peggy Dilliplaine. 

 

 


